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                                         Ysgol Gymunedol Bodnant Community School        

       NEWSLETTER
 

                                                  Issue No. 1                      September 2020 

For up-to-date news and events, visit our website at www.ysgolbodnant.co.uk 

 

 

Our Breakfast Club runs from 7.30am Monday to Friday.  The 

cost is £1 per day, payable in advance on ParentPay.  Children 

are entitled to 30 minutes free breakfast club.  Please see 

below for the times of our FREE BREAKFAST CLUB.   

 

Reception and Year 1 pupils, starting school at 8.50am will be 

eligible for FREE Breakfast Club if they arrive after 8.20am. 

 

Years 2, 3 and 5 pupils starting school at 9.00am will be eligible 

for FREE Breakfast if they arrive after 8.30am. 

 

Years 4 and 6 pupils starting school at 9.10am will be eligible 

for FREE Breakfast Club if they arrive after 8.40am. 

 
PLEASE NOTE: NO FOOD WILL BE SERVED AFTER 8.20AM 

 
We ask that you regularly top up your Breakfast Club ParentPay 

Account, as any child accruing a debt of over £10 will be unable to 

attend. 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for the continued 

support we have received since the re-opening of the School.  The 

children have settled back into school now and we are getting used to 

a ‘new normal’.  Please can we ask that everyone be mindful of social 

distancing with parents and staff.  For safety reasons, we would ask 

that if you are using the parent car park at the end of the school day, 

you do not leave until the majority of children have left the school site.  

Thank you for your co-operation. 
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School Admissions ~ September 2021 
 

You can now apply to Denbighshire County Council for a school place for your child for 
academic year September 2021.  Please click on the link for DCC  School Admissions.   

https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/education-and-schools/school-admissions/school-
admissions.aspx  

 

School 
Year 
Group 

Child Born Between 
Forms available from Closing Date for 

Applications 
Notified of 
Outcome By 

Secondary 
School 

Year 7 
1st September 2009 
and 31st August 2010 

7th September 2020 6th November 2020 1st March 2021 

Primary 
School 

Reception 
1st September 2016 
and 31st August 2017 

28th September 2020 20th November 2020 16th April 2021 

Primary 
School 

Nursery 
1st September 2017 
and 31st August 2018 

29th September 2020 19th February 2021 7th May 2021 

 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  Having a place in a Nursery Class at a particular School does not guarantee your child’s place 
in Reception at that School and you will need to make a new application for a Reception class. 

 

We are raising funds for 

MacMillan Cancer Support, but 

this year, we will not have a 

Coffee Morning, instead, every 

child in every class will be taking 

part in a sponsored run around 

the school field during their PE 

lesson.  We are unable to have 

spectators at this time, but we 

will take lots of photographs for 

you to see. If you would like to 

make a voluntary contribution, 

you can do so via ParentPay.  

You can donate any amount 

from 50p to £5.  Thank you for 

your continued support. 

https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/education-and-schools/school-admissions/school-admissions.aspx
https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/education-and-schools/school-admissions/school-admissions.aspx
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KEY STAGE 2  
 

Pupils are to come to school in 

their PE kits on their PE Day.  

Children will stay in their PE kits for 

the whole school day. Please see 

below:- 

 

 3NV ~ Friday 

3PW~ Tuesday 

4SH ~ Monday 

4AS ~Wednesday 

5CvN ~ Monday 

5JH ~ Wednesday 

6HL ~ Tuesday 

6RB ~ Friday 

Rainbow Room ~ Thursday 
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NASAL FLU SPRAY VACCINE 

 

The School Nursing Team 
will visit the school on 

Tuesday  
3rd November 2020. 

 
If you have any queries, 

please contact the     
School Nursing Team  

on  
03000 856817 

 
 



PARENTPAY 
From September we will not be 

accepting cash payments.  Water 
Bottles, Book Bags and Sun Hats 
will be available to purchase via 

ParentPay. Thank you. 
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£6.00 

£4.30 

 

If you are in receipt of certain benefits 
and you think you may be entitled to 
Free School Meals, please call in at 
the School Office for an application 
form or download from the 
Denbighshire County Council website 
https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/
resident/education/grants-and-
funding/free-school-meals.aspx              
It could mean a saving of over £400 a 
year! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE SITE MANAGER 

As we have now returned to full school occupancy, 
the school site once again has become very busy in 
the mornings and afternoons with traffic.  We have 
returned to normal operations concerning school 
access and traffic management now that the new 
term has begun. The school drop off car park on 

Nant Hall road is the only area to be used for 
parents dropping off pupils, or short-term parking. 

Spaces are limited here but Tesco provide free 
parking and is just a short walk from the school 

gates.  The designated drop off area has a waiting 
time of just 2 minutes only. Please do not park in 
this area if you need to enter the grounds for any 

reason.  The car park on Ffordd Parc Bodnant is for 
staff and official school visitors only. The security 
gates will be closed, and no access is available at 
this entrance.  Our traffic arrangements are as a 
result of the school Traffic Risk Assessment and 
Traffic Management Plan which are a statutory 

requirement.  The intention is to make the school 
site as safe as possible for all users and your co-

operation is appreciated. 
Nefyn Morris 
Site Manager 

£1.10 

https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/resident/education/grants-and-funding/free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/resident/education/grants-and-funding/free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/resident/education/grants-and-funding/free-school-meals.aspx


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

∙∙∙∙∙∙∙ BODNANT COMMUNITY SCHOOL – NEWSLETTER SEPTEMBER 2020 ∙∙∙∙∙∙∙ 
 

 
 

- 5 - 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- 6 - 
 
 

∙∙∙∙∙∙∙ BODNANT COMMUNITY SCHOOL – NEWSLETTER SEPTEMBER 2020 ∙∙∙∙∙∙∙ 
 

 
 


